NOTICE OF MOTION

The Council resolved at the ordinary Council meeting Thursday 16 November 2023 to adopt the
Interim Speed Management Plan for Kerikeri Bay of Islands which includes:

i.  Schools (Exhibit B Maps 10-17)
ii.  Kerikeri—Waipapa Rd (Exhibit B Map 1)
iii. Kapiro to 70 kph

The Hon Simeon Brown Minister of Transport by correspondence to the Mayor dated 12 December
2023 has advised the that changes will be made to the Land Transport Rule: Setting of Speed Limits
2022 (the Rule).

In advising of the above the Minister has stated ‘I consider it is undesirable for RTC’s and RCA’s to
apply public money and resources in developing speed management plans only to have to revisit the
plans when the new Rule takes effect. Given this, if you have not already finalised your speed
management plan, | encourage you to consider the new Rule before making final decisions.

This Notice of Motion directs that in light of the directive from the Minister and impending changes
which may alter the adopted Interim Speed Management Plan’s outcomes, that the matter be
brought to the Council meeting 8 February 2024 to enable elected members to consider the impact
of the Rule change.

Cr Felicity Foy
14 December 2023



